
 

 
 May 2016 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Well Water Testing 
Seine Rat River Conservation District 

Bottles & Applications available at RM office 
Spring / Summer 2016 

The Seine-Rat River Conservation District will be assisting 
residents who want to have their private WELL WATER 
tested for the presence of E.coli and Coliform bacteria for 
$21.26 per sample. 
Water samples are to be dropped off at the RM of Piney 
office in Vassar prior to 10am on the following days: 
June 9th, 2016 
July 14th, 2016 
August 11th, 2016 
September 8th, 2016 

Animal Control 
RM of Piney 

Deadline May 27th, 2016 
rmofpiney.mb.ca 

The Rural Municipality of Piney is looking to contract the 
works of an individual for Animal Control and Boarding. This 
individual must be able to provide humane care and housing 
for all animals taken in. 
 
Individuals interested in the Animal Control Service must 
submit a letter of interest to the RM of Piney by 1:00 p.m. on 
Friday, May 27th, 2016. 
 
PLEASE SEND LETTER OF INTEREST TO : 
Rural Municipality of Piney 
Attention: Martin Van Osch, C.A.O. 
PO Box 48 
Vassar, MB 
R0A 2J0 
204-437-2284 
 
The outside of each envelop must be clearly labeled: 
"Letter of Interest for Animal Control Services in the RM 
of Piney 
Submitted by:__________________________" 

 

 
2nd Annual Pancake 
Breakfast 
Woodridge Fire Fighters Association  
 
May 21st, 2016 
9:00 A.M. 
 
Pancakes, Sausage and Eggs at a cost of 
FREE WILL OFFERING 
 
Come out and support our local Fire Fighters! 
 
Bring the kids to see SMOKEY THE BEAR and PLAY ON 
THE BOUNCERS 
 
For adults we have the ADVENTURE SMART TRAILER, 
Southeast ATV Association and LIVE LOCAL MUSICIANS 
 
There will be HAND CRAFTED WOODEN FURNITURE FOR 
SALE created by local craftsmen just in time for summer!! 

 

First Aid Course 
Registration Due May 18th, 2016 

2 Day Course May 27th & 28th 
Council Chambers in RM Office 

For more information please call the RM office (204)437-2284 
 

 

Phone No.: 
204-437-2284 or 

204-437-2060 
Fax No.: 

204-437-2556 
office@rmofpiney.mb.ca 
www.rmofpiney.mb.ca 

Qualified Contractor 
Wanted 
Construction & Assembly of 3 Waste Transfer Stations 

To be completed by September 30th, 2016 
Bids must be in by 1:00 June 3rd, 2016 in a sealed envelope 

For more information, please visit our website at 
http://rmofpiney.mb.ca/request-for-quotation-for-the-
assembly-and-construction-of-3-transfer-stations/ 
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 2016 Dust Control 
Program 
July 2016 (weather permitting) 
 
$250.00 plus G.S.T. 
Payment due June 17th, 2016 
 
When requesting application of dust control, the Applicant 
acknowledges and accepts the following: 
 
1. The product to be used for dust control purposes is 
Magnesium Chloride. The Municipality does not 
guarantee any dust control product. 
 
2. For safety purposes, the maintenance of roads by 
the Municipality takes priority over anyone's 
application of dust control.  
 
3. The Municipality shall not be responsible to replace 
anyone's application of dust control. 
 
The Rural Municipality of Piney will accept requests for 
the application of dust control, on a PRE-PAYMENT 
BASIS ONLY, on municipal roads in front of 
residences in the Rural Municipality of Piney. 
 
Ratepayers may obtain dust control on the basis of 
$250.00 plus G.S.T. per application, which is 90 metres 
long.  Orders and pre-payments are to be made to the 
Rural Municipality of Piney Administration Office by Friday, 
June 17th, 2016. The application will consist of 5 meters of 
road width x 90 meter strip.  The area to be serviced must 
be staked out prior to application. Dust control will be 
applied early July, 2016, weather permitting. 
  
In the event of there not being sufficient requests for a 
truckload, payments will be refunded. 
 

Project Manager Wanted 
Oversight of construction of 3 waste transfer stations 
 
Proposals due by 4:00 p.m. May 24th, 2016 
 
The Rural Municipality of Piney is looking to contract 
the work of an individual for project manager for the 
oversight of construction of three waste transfer 
stations. For more information please visit the rm 
website at: http://rmofpiney.mb.ca/public-notice-for-
project-manager/  

Friendly Reminder 
Municipal Roads 
 
Please Do Your Part 
Garbage/Debris  
 

When hauling garbage & debris to the waste disposal 
sites, please be aware of any litter that may fall out of 
your vehicle. Debris not only makes our region look 
less appealing, but it also causes hazards for all other 
motorists. Please ensure everything you are hauling to 
the garbage dumps makes its way there. 
 

  

 

 

While you are out 
enjoying community 
events this summer, 
please remember 
your camera and 
send your best shots 
in to enter our 2016 
photo contest! 

 

RM of Piney Burn Ban 
Complete Burn Ban 
 
May 2016 
For updates: http://rmofpiney.mb.ca/category/notices/ 
 
At this time, we would like to remind everyone that burn bans 
implemented by the RM of Piney are to be followed and 
respected. RM burn bans are put in place by council to 
reduce the risk of wild fires within the municipality. Even if a 
burn ban is lifted by MB Conservation, the RM can still have 
a municipal burn ban in place. This ban must be lifted by a 
resolution of council. For updates please watch our website 
or Facebook page.  
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